
SUMMARY – York County Fiscal Agent Agreement  

 
 
Please find attached two separate written communications regarding York County’s role as 
Fiscal Agent for Colonial Behavioral Health: 
 

1. The first, dated 2/24/2025, from Mr. Mark Bellamy, York County Administrator, 
regarding terms for a Memorandum of Agreement (the MOA) between York County 
and Colonial Behavioral Health regarding our Fiscal Agent relationship; and 
 

2. The second, dated 3/20/2025, from Mr. David Coe, CBH Executive Director, in 
response to Mr. Bellamy’s letter.  This response was provided following consultation 
with the CBH Board’s Executive Committee and with legal counsel. 
 

While these discussions have not yet concluded, we anticipate an Agreement to be made 
available for presentation to and execution by our respective Boards in the very near future. 
 
 


